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LETTER OF COMMENDATION 
 

INVESTIGATOR GARY MALLOY 
 
November 22, 2016 
 
 
It is with great pleasure that I concur with the recommendations of your supervisors in issuing 
you a Letter of Commendation for your actions in your response to a person who had jumped 
off the Hilliard Bridge. On November 10th, 2016, the Lakewood Police Department responded 
to a report of a female threatening to jump from the bridge.  Upon arrival her car was on the 
bridge but the female had jumped.  Inv. Malloy responded to the Rocky River to attempt to 
locate the female.  From the west side of the river he observed her near the east side of the river 
in the water.  Without regard to his own safety, Inv. Malloy waded into the river and made his 
way to the female.  Unfortunately the female was deceased but Inv. Malloy held on to her body 
so the current would not carry it downstream.  Inv. Malloy held on to her until rescuers made 
their way to them and recovered the females body. 
 
The dedication Inv. Malloy exhibited by disregarding his personal safety to check on her 
condition and not allow her to be carried downriver is to be commended.  Inv. Malloy’s actions 
are indicative of his desire to be of service to all members of the community.   
 
Respectfully, 
 
Chief Timothy J. Malley 
 
 
 
 
 


